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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

Education Week 2020- Learning Together!  

What a fantastic and enthusiastic start we have had 

to Education Week so far with students and staff 

working and learning together. It was fantastic to 

see our students working together yesterday 

afternoon and this will continue every day this 

week. We have a clip that students will be able to 

watch in small groups on Friday of our current and 

past students, as well as the activities they have 

been participating in throughout the week. We will 

endeavour to also share this on our website and 

Facebook page. 

 

COVID-19 Restrictions 

A reminder that our school is currently unable to 

have visitors on site. All pre-approved adults on site 

are asked to immediately attend the office to sign in 

and provide contact information. 

 

School Planning Cycle 

We are beginning our training and instruction for 

our next planning cycle for the school plan 2021-

2024. We look forward to sharing information with 

all of our parents regarding our situational analysis 

as this process begins and will continue to keep you 

updated as we plan for learning throughout the 

upcoming cycle. 

 

Targets for Achievement 

We appreciate Mr Dwyer Director Educational 

Leadership coming out to be a part of our Education 

week activities this week as well as meeting with 

staff this afternoon to discuss our school targets for 

achievement. We have a unique environment with 

our small cohorts that we are able to drill down into 

our data to support each student to ensure that they 

are known, valued and cared for at Tullamore 

Central School. 

 

Inter-school Sport 

We are excited and are looking forward to trialling 

for our netball and soccer teams who will play 

against Trundle in weeks 5 and 6 should all plans 

remain the same! Students have been provided 

information by Mrs Hinchley and Mrs Laing as to 

when trials are taking place ahead of these games. 

 

 

 

 

Rebecca Freeth 

Principal 

 

Congratulations to all our award winners 

Primary and Secondary 

Term 3 

Week 2 

Being prepared for learning 

K/1/2   - Isabel Barwick  

3/4       - Daniel Martin 

5/6       - Blake McMahon 

7/8       - Caitlyn Slade 

9/10     - Jeffrey McLean 

11/12   - Paris Curr 

 

Secondary Faculty Awards 

Enthusiastic Effort in English  

7/8      - Caitlyn Slade 

Mature Approach to Learning in English 

9/10    - Jeffrey McLean 

Mature Approach to Learning in English 

11/12  - Paris Curr 

 

PBL Raffle – Kimberley Bates  

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS AWARD WINNERS 

TERM 3 WEEK 2 

 

The department supports the wearing of school 

uniform, which promotes a sense of belonging for 

students and creates a positive identity for the 

school community. School uniforms also contribute 

to the personal safety of students by allowing easier 

recognition of students inside the school and in the 

community. 
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PBL STAR OF THE WEEK 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS  

 

Chelsey McMahon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For being a caring and responsible friend 

 

 

K/1/2 News  
Thank you to everyone who has been supporting 

their children by reading each night and helping 

revise spelling and maths at home.  

 

Our class has been borrowing lots of books from the 

library and enjoying some short chapter books being 

read to them at school. We have been close to 

finishing the Premier’s Reading Challenge and I am 

happy to say – WE DID IT!!! That does not mean 

we will stop reading though – our library and 

classrooms are full of wonderful books for 

everyone.  

 

Homework 

Kinder Sounds and sight words, readers and 

sound worksheets 

Yr 1  Spelling list ea = ee, maths unit and 

readers each night 

Yr 2 Spelling list oy/oi or e = ee, maths unit 

and readers each night. 

  

Have a wonderful week, enjoy the sunshine! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Donna-lee Horsburgh 

K/1/2 Classroom Teacher 

K/1/2 PARTICIPATING IN NUMBER WORK 
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Year 3/4 

Congratulations to those students who completed 

research on Ecuador at home. Our projects are now 

finished and over the next few weeks, we will start 

researching one of Australia’s neighbours and 

complete another research assignment at school. 

 

Homework 

As usual, we have our weekly spelling and times 

table homework. Students can find instructions for 

the weekly homework in the front of their 

homework books. Group 1 are learning 3xs tables 

and Group 2 are learning 2xs tables. Students will 

only progress to the next table when they receive 12 

out of 12 in our class test. 

 

It is very important that students are reading for at 

least 10 minutes each night. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please 

contact me at school via the front office. 

 

Have great week! 

 

Belinda Lindsay  

Year 3/4 Classroom Teacher 

 

Year 5/6 

Homework 

 LSCWC 

 8 times tables 

 Mathletics (Measurement) 

 20 minutes nightly reading 

 

This week students have been given an assignment 

to complete at home. It is due Friday 21st August. 

Please encourage your child to begin this task early, 

as it will take more than one night to complete. 

 

Carmel Laing 

Year 5/6 Classroom Teacher 

 

 

ICAS TEST DATES 

 

English: Tuesday 25th August 2020 

Mathematics:  Tuesday 1st September 2020 

Spelling:         Wednesday 2nd September 2020 

 

Carmel Laing 

ICAS Coordinator 

 

SECONDARY NEWS 
 

Welcome to Week 3.  

 

Western Access Program VET Assessments 

Senior students have a series of VET subject 

assessment days this week. Tuesday sees our Year 

12 Primary Industries students at Yeoval to be 

assessed on Healthy Livestock and Feed and Water 

Livestock competencies and on Wednesday, our 

Year 12 Hospitality class will have their next 

assessment and service period, at Café Russell at 

Peak Hill Central School. We wish our students all 

the best with their assessments. 

 

Wanted – Boots that are worn but wearable 

We are seeking a few pairs of boots, particularly in 

sizes 7, 8 and 9 to add to the collection in the 

science lab for those days when students forget their 

boots or do not have access to enclosed leather 

shoes for science. If you have any boots hanging 

around that are still serviceable but have been 

grown out of etc. it would be really appreciated by 

our students. 

 

Science Practical Lessons 

Stage 4 students are reminded that they need to 

bring their enclosed leather shoes for practical 

science on Wednesday this week. Stage 5 students 

will have practicals every second week on Tuesdays 

and will need their shoes for the double period. 

 

Senior Study Centre 

Senior students (Stage 6) are reminded that there 

will be study centre running each Wednesday in the 

Library from 3:15pm – approximately 4:30pm. This 

is a chance to access help from teachers and also be 

able to access printing and library resources. If you 

are behind in your work or need help this is the 

perfect opportunity to access this resource that is 

provided for students. Make sure that you book in 

with Mr Knight on Monday mornings at roll call. 

 

Natasha Shankelton  

Head Teacher Secondary Studies  

 

 

STAGE 4 ENGLISH 

 

Stage 4 students now have weekly homework that 

they are expected to complete. This includes: 

 Daily LCSWC (spelling) 

 Daily reading of 15-20 minutes  
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The only day which they will not have to complete 

their spelling is Friday as they will be having a 

spelling test.  

 

I encourage families to support their child with this 

by checking in with their progress daily and sitting 

with their child to listen to and support their 

reading.   

 

Courtney Foley 

Secondary English Teacher 

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING IN ENGLISH  

 

STAGE 4 ENGLISH 

 

This term Stage 4 will be learning all about ‘The 

Hero's Journey’. We will be reading and engaging 

with Harry Potter and the Philosopher’s Stone - 

which is super exciting because I love the Harry 

Potter Series and I am hoping that year 7/8 develops 

that love too. We have also started regular spelling, 

grammar, and reading homework, which students 

were a part of creating the expectations surrounding 

the completion of this work. I am looking forward 

to getting deeper into this topic with Stage 4!  

 

STAGE 5 ENGLISH 

 

This term, Stage 5 have been studying dystopian 

fiction. So far, we have unpacked what the word 

dystopia refers to and how these kinds of texts 

reflect the world that we live in. The main text for 

study this term is Divergent, by Veronica Roth. So 

far, students are enjoying reading as a class and are 

really showing growth in their understanding of 

how tropes of dystopias can be found in texts.  

 

YEAR 11 ENGLISH STANDARD 

 

Year 11 English Standard recently completed their 

study of Wilfred Owen’s war poetry and have now 

moved onto the next module for study: 

Contemporary possibilities. So far, our students 

have begun investigating how digital texts influence 

the way we view the world. Last week, during study 

week, students began developing their own vlogs – 

which are like blogs, except in video form – on a 

social issue of their choice.  

 

 

 

 

YEAR 12 ENGLISH STANDARD 

 

Only 6 and a half weeks left of Year 12 study and 

not very much after that until the HSC 

examinations! Year 12 English Standard have 

recently completed their study of Oodgeroo 

Noonuccal’s poetry, which she wrote while visiting 

China. Students successfully demonstrated their 

deep knowledge of this unit through engaging and 

enlightening Pecha Kucha presentations at the end 

of last term. Currently, students are working their 

way through the Craft of Writing module and are 

already broadening their repertoire of writing skills 

and tools.  

 

STAGE 6 

 

All students studying English, as well as Drama, in 

Stage 6 have returned to school with enthusiasm, 

renewed energy and in English Studies, some lively 

discussions!  

 

Year 12 are working hard to get the most from their 

teachers and subjects before the trials, and very 

soon the HSC. In this time of great stress, studying 

and focus for Year 12, please ensure that your 

young adults are taking some time to relax and de-

stress too - that is just as important for their mental 

health and performance!  

 

Courtney Foley and Ben Knight  

Secondary English Teachers 

 

 

AGRICULTURE IN ACTION 

 

Vegetables for Sale 

Students in years 9/10 Agriculture have been 

completing a unit on Vegetable Production this 

term. We have the following vegetables for sale: 

Spinach  - $2.00 per bunch 

Broccoli - $2.00 per head 

Please contact the front office to order and the 

agriculture class will have it ready for pick up. 

 
This week we are planting potatoes and asparagus. 

The potatoes will be ready for purchase just before 

the Christmas holidays. The asparagus will be 

available around winter next year, when first spears 

are expected.  
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Wanted – Cans & Bottles  
As part of our fundraising for the Agriculture 

program, we will be collecting the 10c return cans 

and bottles. No need to sort them, as we will do 

this! Cans and bottles can be dropped in to the 

agriculture plot area where there are two bins 

labelled Cans and Plastic Bottles and Glass Bottles.  

 

Natasha Shankelton  

Secondary Agriculture Teacher 

 

SPORT 

 

PRIMARY 

 

Trundle v Tullamore Netball 

21st August 

Trundle 

 

Trundle v Tullamore Soccer 

28th August 

Tullamore 

 

School Athletics Carnival 

Date to be confirmed (Term 3) 

Pola Park 

 

Cassie Hinchley 

Sport Coordinator 

 

SECONDARY 

 

4Ts Gala Day 

9th September 

Trundle 

 

School Athletics Carnival 

Date to be confirmed (Term 3) 

Pola Park 

 

SOCCER TRIALS 

 

This Friday at recess will be the tryouts for the 

primary school soccer team. Students who are 

trying out will need to bring their joggers, hat and a 

drink bottle on Friday. This team will play a 

friendly match against Trundle here at Tullamore on 

Friday 28th August. We are looking into live 

streaming the game so that parents, friends and 

family are all able to watch. 

 

Cassie Hinchley 

Sports Coordinator 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

The Premier’s Reading Challenge finishes on 28th 

August – students have three weeks left for reading 

and entering books online.  

 

All K/1/2 students are now finished their challenge 

level, which is great!  

 

Please see us in the library if you need help 

selecting suitable challenge books or entering your 

reading logs online.   

 

A few reminders 

* The library is open at lunch on Mondays, 

Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays for 

borrowing and returning. 

* Please bring a library bag when you borrow to 

help protect the books from being damaged. 

* The library is a drink and food free zone.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a great week        

Belinda Lindsay and Julie Porter 
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KEY: 

- School Events             - Primary Assemblies           - Sporting Events 

 

        - Community Events                        - Tully’s Tucker         

 

TULLAMORE CENTRAL SCHOOL 

Term 3 2020 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

3 03/08 

 

 

Education 

Week-------------- 

04/08 

12 Primary 

Industry 

Assessment Day 

--------------------- 

05/08 

VET 12 

Hospitality @ 

Peak Hill 

--------------------- 

06/08 

 

 

 

--------------------- 

07/08 

VET 11 

Construction 

@ Trundle 

---------------→ 

4 10/08 11/08 

VET HSC 

Metals @ Peak 

Hill 

12/08 

 

13/08 

Mock Crash (Yr 

10-12) 

14/08 

5 17/08 

Trial HSC-------- 

  

18/08 

--------------------- 

Year 11 P.I. @ 

Tullamore 

19/08 

--------------------- 

20/08 

-------------------- 

21/08 

----------------→ 

Primary 

Trundle v 

Tullamore 

Netball @ 

Trundle 

6 24/08 

Trial HSC-------- 

25/08 

--------------------- 

26/08 

--------------------- 

27/08 

-------------------- 

28/08 

---------------→ 

Primary 

Trundle v 

Tullamore 

Soccer @ 

Tullamore 

7 31/08 01/09 

12 Metals 

Assessment Day 

02/09 

VET 11 

Hospitality @ 

Peak Hill 

03/09 

Year 12 

Construction 

Assessment Day 

04/09 

8 07/09 08/09 

School Photos 

09/09 

Secondary 

4Ts Gala Day @ 

Trundle 

10/09 11/09 

VET 11 

Construction 

@ Trundle 

9 14/09 

Prelim Exams--- 

15/09 

--------------------- 

16/09 

--------------------- 

17/09 

--------------------- 

Future 

Directions  

(Yr  9/10)@CSU 

Dubbo 

18/09 

----------------→ 

10 21/09 

Prelim Exams--- 

22/09 

--------------------- 

23/09 

--------------------- 

24/09 

--------------------- 

25/09 

----------------→ 
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TULLAMORE COMMUNITY 

CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE 

 

Working on projects to enhance Tullamore, in 

consultation with Parkes Shire Council. 

 

Completed projects: 

Contribution to new Medical Practice Suite. 

Cardigan Street Roadworks. 

New fence at Tullamore Memorial Park. 

Pola Park oval: new rails, new seating, tree planting 

and kiosk refurbishment. 

 

Future projects: 

New Cemetery signage to be erected. 

Contribution to Royal Far West bus to service the 

children in our region. 

New amenities block for Pola Park. 

 

Projects in the pipeline: 

Investigating CCTV coverage for entrances to town. 

Grant application in for refurbishment of Doctor’s 

residence. 

Project request for kerb and guttering in front of the 

school. 

Investigating power to the Tennis courts. 

  

Next Meeting  
Tullamore Bowling Club Wednesday 12th August at 

7:00pm. 

 

All welcome. 

 

 

 

A JUNIOR GOLF PROGRAM FOR KIDS NEW 

TO GOLF 

Term 3 – Fridays 4:00pm - 5:00pm 

@Trundle Golf Club 

Ages 7 - 12 years. 

Contact Matthew Randall 

Ph. 0428 642 474 

Or see you at the Golf Club Friday!!! 

Register online – Mygolf.org.au. Nil Cost! 

 

CHILD & FAMILY HEALTH CLINIC 

TULLAMORE & TOTTENHAM 

 

Stacey and Marli are Child & Family Health Nurses 

who will be visiting Tullamore and Tottenham. 

Clinics will include developmental/blue book 

checks and vaccinations for children 0-5 years. 

 

Please call your local hospital to book an 

appointment. 

 

Tullamore- 02 6892 6400 

Tottenham- 02 6891 6200 

 

Clinic Dates 

2nd September 2020 Wednesday         

6th October 2020      Tuesday                

4th November 2020  Wednesday         

1st December 2020   Tuesday                

 

 

 

 


